

Wardley CE Primary School To all things'

'With God's love we can do all things' Newsletter

June

WB 24.06.24: Transition week – during the week the children will meet their new teachers and Y6 will visit their new high schools.

July

01.07.24: Y4 MAPAS concert at the Lowry – 5.15pm.

04 & 05.07.24: Y6 Residential visit to the Anderton Centre.

12.07.24: End of year school reports sent home.

15.07.24: Y5/Y6 sports day from 9am.

15.07.24: Parent Meetings with the new teachers for the 2024/25 Lower junior classes (Y3/Y4) and the new Nursery Intake at 3.20pm.

16.07.24: Y3/Y4 sports day from 9am.

16.07.24: Parent Meetings with the new teachers for the

2024/25 Upper junior classes (Y5/Y6) at 3.20pm.

17.07.24: Y1/Y2 sports day from 9.15am.

17.07.24: Parent Meetings with the new teachers for the 2024/25 Infant classes (Y1 & Y2) and the Reception class at 3.20pm.

18.07.24: EYFS sports day from 9.15am.

22.07.24: Y6 Leavers' show: 5pm.

23.07.24: Y6 Garden party.

24.07.24: School closes for the summer holiday at 3.15pm.

14.06.2024

At Wardley we place great importance on good attendance and punctuality. We know that a child's attendance has a direct impact on their learning. By ensuring that your child attends school regularly and arrives on time by 8.45am you are giving them the best possible opportunity to thrive. From time to time your child might wake up in the morning saying that they feel unwell. We do encourage children to come to school even if they 'feel a little unwell.' However, we do not want any child who is genuinely ill to come to school. On the occasions when children are unwell, we ask that parents and carers contact the school office as soon as possible, and by 9.30am at the latest, on the first morning of absence. Always try and send your child to school if they are just a little 'under the weather' for example with a runny nose, headache or tummy ache. The school will always contact you if your child becomes too unwell to stay. We are always happy to talk if you are having problems with attendance please come and see us!

In the classroom this week ...

Our Y4 class did their multiplication tables check (MTC) this week and our Y1 children completed their phonics check. They were all brilliant and all their hard work leading up to these checks certainly paid off for them. The other year groups have all been carrying on with their summer term units of work. The details of what the children are doing can be found in the curriculum leaflets on the school website class pages.

Weekly Updates... PE Clothes On your child's PE day they should come to school in their school PE kit. This can be navy shorts, jogging bottoms or leggings with a plain white tee shirt or polo shirt. They can wear their school navy cardigan or sweatshirt over this. They should have black trainers on their feet. They should not come to school wearing football tops or brightly coloured tops, leggings and trainers. Thank you for your support with this.

Our New Cycle Shelter

The demand for the bicycle shelter so far has not been as high as our initial survey of the children suggested it might be. Therefore, from next Monday we will be opening its use to all of the junior (KS2) classes.

Please note that the school does not take responsibility for any bike left in the shelter. It is done so at the owner's risk. Any bike left in the shelter should be securely locked to one of the bike rails. The ten bike spaces will be filled on a first come first served basis. When the capacity of the shelter is full (ten bikes), then no more can be stored in it. If a child arrives at school on their bike and there is no room for their bike in the shelter then they will be able to lock them up against the green fence opposite the shelter.

Nut Free School

We'd like to remind you that our school is nut-free to keep students with nut allergies safe. **Please do not send any snacks or lunches that contain nuts or peanuts**. This means no peanut butter, Nutella, or foods with any kind of nuts or peanuts. Your help is important to protect the health of all students. Thank you for your understanding and cooperation.

Reminders from the office

- Next week will be week 2 on the dinner menu
- ➤ Dinner money is £10.50 per week and should be paid on Monday morning via www.schoolgateway.com

Our Christian values and thoughtful time

Collective Worship Theme – Responsibility

In our collective worship this half-term we are looking at the Christian value of responsibility. This week, we looked at the importance of using the time we have in a responsible way. The children then thought about how they could use some of their time to help others. We shared some of their wonderful ideas in our thoughtful book worship.

Home Worship Books

We were thrilled again by the number of children who brought their home worship books into school this Thursday, and the thought and effort that they had put into them. This week, Emily from Y1 was awarded our home worship mascot (Sammy The Bear) to look after for her super work about looking after our planet. The children are encouraged to bring in their home worship books each Thursday to share during our collective worship.